

**AB 617 Community Air Protection Program
Minutes of the North-End Steering Committee Meeting
Virtual Meeting via Zoom
April 8th, 2024.**

Facilitator: Imperial County Air Pollution Control District

I. Assistance:

Primaries: **Eric Reyes**, Community Corridor; **Miguel Hernandez**, Community Corridor; **Christian Froelich**, Community Corridor; **Hector Cervantes**, Community Corridor; **Sergio Cabañas**, Community Corridor; **Mario Lopez**, Community Corridor; **Sergio Valenzuela**, Community Corridor; **Fernanda Vega**, Community Corridor.

Alternates: **Juan Gonzalez**, Community Corridor; **Janira Figueroa**, Community Corridor; **Christian Torres**, Community Corridor; **Michael Luellen**, Community Corridor; **Yolanda Lopez**, Community Corridor.

Other Agency Staff: **Belen Leon-Lopez**, Air Pollution Control District; **Israel Hernandez**, Air Pollution Control District; **Adriana Carrillo**, Air Pollution Control District; **Ivy Osornio**, California Air Resources Board; **Andrea Juarez**, California Air Resources Board; **Emily Weissinger**, Ramboll; **Sheetal Madnani**, Ramboll; **Scott Weaver**, Ramboll.

I. Opening Remarks

Israel Hernandez reminded the public that the meeting was live streamed in English and Spanish.

Jesse Diaz de Leon-Lopez gave the instructions for the translation services.

Israel Hernandez mentioned the recording consent guidelines to the public. He said they reached quorum.

Sergio Valenzuela thanked APCD for the tour they had the previous month. He mentioned he was taken by the park in Calipatria. He said that places like that one need a lot of attention and added the committee can help.

Hector Cervantes said they are now more aware of the area around Hernandez Park. He agreed that they are in a position to do something about it. He commented he has been in contact with the community to see what they can do. He mentioned it has been a concern for a long time.

Miguel Hernandez regretted not attending the tour and appreciated the APCD and CARB staff for putting it together. He mentioned he was aware of the situation around Hernandez Park.

Israel Hernandez thanked everyone for the comments and said the tour was successful. He said that the meeting was specifically to investigate the boundaries of the communities.

II. Public Comment Period

There were no public comments.

III. Action Items

North Imperial Phase 1 Community Boundaries Discussion and Selection, Emily Weissinger and Sheetal Madnani; Ramboll.

Christian Froelich asked what the percentages on the pie chart meant.

Emily Weissinger mentioned the first numbers were tonnages. She explained what the color gradings meant.

Juan Gonzalez mentioned they need to think about the dust created by the following of the fields.

Emily Weissinger said they would need to investigate CARB's methodology for estimating those types of emissions. She mentioned it was not built in and that they could work with CARB to get better clarity.

Hector Cervantes asked if it would be too big of a boundary for them to oversee.

Sheetal Madnani said that the committee would need to consider that if they have a bigger boundary, they will have fewer resources to spread out in the area.

Mario Lopez commented that if everything went according to plan, they should get a second phase. He said they could accomplish more if they kept the boundary within Brawley, Calipatria, and Westmorland. He mentioned they could reestablish the boundary and add more area after phase 2.

Miguel Hernandez said they would need to be realistic with the things that can be done within the boundaries of the budget they currently have.

Christian Froelich commented that he agrees with focusing on their communities, to begin with. He asked if El Toro was in the southern area and if it was, if there were any mitigation measures available for the feedlots.

Emily Weissinger said that she does not think any measures are targeted for feedlots in the south end CERP.

Miguel Hernandez mentioned it would be helpful to know what kind of existing regulations or enforcement is being done against the feedlots and dairy farms.

Emily Weissinger mentioned it was something they could present in the future. She added that they did the same for the south end.

Hector Cervantes asked if they could focus on specific areas outside of city boundaries.

Sheetal Madnani confirmed that was correct.

Hector Cervantes said he liked the last boundary shown for Westmorland.

Emily Weissinger mentioned the intent for Westmorland was to capture a park in the south of the city boundary.

Israel Hernandez said that was correct. He asked if the committee was ok with defining the Westmorland boundary first.

Mario Lopez commented that they could use an area around Baughman, Martin Rd., and Bannister to cover the park.

Israel Hernandez mentioned that the area could cover the Little League Park.

Fernanda Vega said it was essential to include the area above Bachman. She mentioned that the area includes a student's playground for an Elementary School.

Israel Hernandez commented that the area **Mario Lopez** mentioned included the playground.

Sergio Valenzuela said the proposed boundary would benefit the city.

Israel Hernandez said that the committee agreed on the boundary proposed by **Mario Lopez**.

Christian Froelich asked if he could get a further explanation about the PM 2.5 tons per year chart.

Emily Weissinger said that the prior slide mentions the percent breakdown of the source types. She mentioned that 69% of the PM 2.5 emissions come from fugitive and wind-blown dust.

A member asked if the feedlot north of Calipatria was included.

Hector Cervantes mentioned the boundary was just before it. He suggested expanding the boundary to the river so they could include the feedlots.

Christian Froelich agreed with **Hector Cervantes'** comment.

Mario Lopez suggested taking the boundary from Sinclair to Blair Street. He mentioned that would cover the feedlot on Brandt.

Hector Cervantes said that would cover the area on the south, but they also want to cover the feedlot on the south side of Calipatria.

Sergio Valenzuela asked if there were a lot of residential areas in that part of the city.

Hector Cervantes mentioned it was an agricultural area.

Israel Hernandez asked the committee if they agreed on the boundary for Calipatria being from Kalin to Sinclair on the north side, Blair to Yocum following Kershaw for their east to south border, and finally ending on the river for their west boundary.

Emily Weissinger asked the committee if they were okay with excluding the Calipatria State Prison from the proposed boundary.

Christian Froelich said he would like to include it.

Hector Cervantes mentioned he was ok with including it.

A member commented they do need to include it.

Sergio Valenzuela asked what the typical route was for the prison workers.

Hector Cervantes said if they are late, they tend to go outside of Calipatria and if they are early, they take Highway 111 to 115 and back onto Blair Street.

Israel Hernandez mentioned they would add the prison to his previous boundary suggestion.

Eric Reyes said they would like to include the feedlots for the Brawley boundary.

Hector Cervantes agreed.

Juan Gonzalez mentioned the proposed boundary was missing a feedlot to the southeast of Brawley.

Israel Hernandez mentioned the census-tract boundary covers most of the area the committee was interested in monitoring.

Emily Weissinger commented they would be addressing the feedlots closest to sensitive populations. She said that would make it less critical to track all the feedlots. She asked the committee if they agreed with that.

Eric Reyes agreed.

Christian Froelich agreed.

Sergio Cabañas asked if they could show the results of the monitoring of the Southend feedlots.

Israel Hernandez mentioned it was doable for a future meeting.

Sergio Cabañas said he was reminded those results did not show any impact on Heber.

Belen Leon-Lopez mentioned he was correct.

Israel Hernandez asked if the committee was ok with keeping the census-tract boundary for Brawley.

Christian Torres confirmed the IVAN monitor at the Heber Elementary School District does show little impact from the feedlot operations. He said they have another methane monitor, and they could share the information with the committee in a following meeting. He advised the committee they should consider the impacts on the edges of the boundary.

Sergio Valenzuela asked if they could move the west side of Westmorland further.

Mario Lopez mentioned the next road over would be Lack Road.

Sergio Valenzuela asked if there was a CCV monitor on Lack Road.

Mario Lopez commented there was a carrot transfer station on Lack Road. He asked what the point was of moving the boundary further west.

Sergio Valenzuela said **Christian Torres'** comment made him think they should expand that side more if they want to expand on a project if they need to.

Mario Lopez said he was ok with that idea.

Emily Weissinger noted that the carrot transfer station would be outside the boundary if they moved the boundary to Lack Road.

Sergio Valenzuela mentioned the point was to capture the transfer station specifically. He commented it was to give them more wiggle room for future projects.

Emily Weissinger said the new boundary for Westmorland would be Bannister to the north, Lack to the west, Bachmann to the south, and Dean Road to the east.

Christian Froelich asked if they should go further to the west so they could capture the processing station.

Sergio Valenzuela thought it was not necessary. He asked the other members for their opinion.

Israel Hernandez asked if the committee was ready to motion on the three boundaries.

Christian Froelich made a motion to approve the three boundaries.

Hector Cervantes seconded the motion.

Israel Hernandez reminded the members the boundaries for Westmorland were Lack Road to the west, Bannister to the north, Bachmann to the south, and Dean to the east. He said the Calipatria boundaries were the New River to the west, Sinclair on the north side to Blair, and then Yocum down to Kershaw. He commented Brawley's boundary would be the census-tract version.

Christian Torres asked if the motion was for all three boundaries.

Israel Hernandez said the motion was for the three boundaries.

Christian Torres asked if they could visualize the boundaries before voting.

Israel Hernandez commented they could go through them in Google Maps.

Belen Leon-Lopez mentioned they would have to wait for the following meeting to show them.

Israel Hernandez outlined the boundaries on Google Maps.

Fernanda Vega asked if they could extend the Calipatria boundary to include the geothermal plants to the north. She also asked if they could include Niland.

Israel Hernandez commented the geothermals were part of the discussion early on, but the committee decided not to include them because they were already regulated. Regarding Niland, the CSC wanted to keep the boundaries smaller.

Juan Gonzalez mentioned they could wait to see if Niland qualified for their funds.

Israel Hernandez said the motion passed.

Emily Weissinger said they would discuss potential monitoring locations at the next meeting.

IV. Discussion / Information Items

Imperial County AB 617 North-End Corridor Open Discussion

Emily Weissinger said the committee would receive a survey so they could gather their opinion on a couple of items.

Israel Hernandez mentioned they would send the survey the following morning due to time constraints.

V. Agency Updates

Israel Hernandez thanked everyone for their participation in the boundary approval.

Christian Torres said CARB was hosting a Clean Transportation Equity Incentives symposium. He mentioned they could attend online if anyone was interested.

VI. Topics on the Agenda and Date for the Next Meeting.

Israel Hernandez said they would focus on locations for their sensors at the next meeting.

Belen Leon-Lopez mentioned the CARB methodology and existing regulations for any sources inside the boundaries would be added to future topics.

VII. Final Observations / Closing

Hector Cervantes said he would call APCD the following day regarding the location in Calipatria by the park.

Yolanda Lopez apologized for arriving late.

Sergio Valenzuela asked if it was possible to supplement funds for projects revolving around air quality in Niland.

Belen Leon-Lopez commented the Air District is looking into obtaining funding for Niland and other smaller districts.

Israel Hernandez thanked everyone for joining. He said the following meeting would be on Monday the 15th.

Belen Leon-Lopez thanked the committee for making history in the meeting. She thanked everyone for approving the boundaries.

Christian Froelich thanked APCD and Ramboll for facilitating the meeting.

Meeting adjourned.

Programa Comunitario de Protección Atmosférica Bajo el Auspicio del Proyecto de Ley AB 617
Minuta de la Reunión del Comité Directivo
Reunión virtual vía Zoom
8 de abril del 2024

Facilitador: Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire del Condado de Imperial

I. Asistencia:

Titulares: **Eric Reyes**, Corredor Comunitario; **Miguel Hernandez**, Corredor Comunitario; **Christian Froelich**, Corredor Comunitario; **Hector Cervantes**, Corredor Comunitario; **Sergio Cabañas**, Corredor Comunitario; **Mario Lopez**, Corredor Comunitario; **Sergio Valenzuela**, Corredor Comunitario; **Fernanda Vega**, Corredor Comunitario.

Suplentes: **Juan Gonzalez**, Corredor Comunitario; **Janira Figueroa**, Corredor Comunitario; **Christian Torres**, Corredor Comunitario; **Michael Luellen**, Corredor Comunitario; **Yolanda Lopez**, Corredor Comunitario.

Otro personal de las Dependencias: **Belen Leon-Lopez**, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire; **Israel Hernandez**, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire; **Adriana Carrillo**, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire; **Ivy Osornio**, Junta de Recursos del Aire de California; **Andrea Juárez**, Junta de Recursos del Aire de California; **Emily Weissinger**, Ramboll; **Sheetal Madnani**, Ramboll; **Scott Weaver**, Ramboll.

I. Comentarios Iniciales

Israel Hernandez le recordó al público que la reunión fue transmitida en vivo en inglés y español.

Jesse Díaz de Leon-Lopez dio las instrucciones para los servicios de traducción.

Israel Hernandez mencionó al público las pautas de consentimiento de grabación. Dijo que alcanzaron el quórum.

Sergio Valenzuela le agradeció a APCD por la gira que realizaron el mes anterior. Dijo que, gracias a la gira, está consciente de la situación del Parque Hernandez. Dijo que lugares como este necesitan mucha atención y añadió que el comité está en condiciones de ayudar.

Hector Cervantes dijo que ahora están más conscientes del área alrededor del Parque Hernández. Estuvo de acuerdo en que están en condiciones de hacer algo al respecto. Comentó que ha estado en contacto con la comunidad para ver qué pueden hacer. Mencionó que ha sido una preocupación durante mucho tiempo.

Miguel Hernandez lamentó no haber asistido a la gira y agradeció al personal de APCD y CARB por organizarla. Mencionó que estaba al tanto de la situación en torno al Parque Hernández.

Israel Hernandez agradeció a todos por los comentarios y dijo que la gira fue un éxito. Dijo que la reunión fue específicamente para examinar los límites de las comunidades.

I. Comentario Público

No hubo comentarios públicos.

II. Temas para toma de Acción

Discusión y Selección de los Límites de la Comunidad de la Fase 1 de North Imperial, Emily Weissinger y Sheetal Madnani; Ramboll.

Christian Froelich preguntó qué significaban los porcentajes en el gráfico circular.

Emily Weissinger mencionó que las primeras cifras eran tonelajes. Explicó lo que significaban las gradaciones de color.

Juan Gonzalez mencionó que necesitan pensar en el polvo creado por el barbecho de los campos.

Emily Weissinger dijo que necesitaría examinar la metodología de CARB para estimar esos tipos de emisiones. Mencionó que probablemente no estuviera integrado y que podrían trabajar con CARB para obtener una mayor claridad.

Hector Cervantes preguntó si sería un límite demasiado grande para que ellos lo supervisaran.

Sheetal Madnani dijo que el comité debería tener en cuenta que si tienen un límite más grande tendrán menos recursos para distribuir en el área.

Mario López comentó que, si todo sale según lo planeado, deberían tener una segunda fase. Dijo que podrían lograr más si mantuvieran el límite dentro de Brawley, Calipatria y Westmorland. Mencionó que podrían restablecer el límite y agregar más área después de la fase 2.

Miguel Hernandez dijo que tendrían que ser realistas con las cosas que se pueden hacer dentro de los límites del presupuesto que tienen actualmente.

Christian Froelich comentó que está de acuerdo con centrarse en sus comunidades, para empezar. Preguntó si El Toro estaba en la zona sur y si lo estaba, si había alguna medida de mitigación disponible para los corrales de engorde.

Emily Weissinger dijo que no cree que se haya previsto ninguna medida para los corrales de engorde en el extremo sur del CERP.

Miguel Hernandez mencionó que sería útil saber qué tipo de regulaciones existentes o aplicación de la ley se están aplicando contra los corrales de engorda y las granjas lecheras.

Emily Weissinger mencionó que era algo que podrían presentar en el futuro. Agregó que hicieron lo mismo para el extremo sur.

Hector Cervantes preguntó si podrían centrarse en áreas específicas fuera de los límites de la ciudad.

Sheetal Madnani confirmó que era correcto.

Hector Cervantes dijo que le gustaba el último límite mostrado para Westmorland.

Emily Weissinger mencionó que la intención de Westmorland era capturar un parque en el sur del límite de la ciudad.

Israel Hernandez dijo que eso era correcto. Preguntó si el comité estaba de acuerdo con definir primero el límite de Westmorland.

Mario López comentó que podrían usar un área alrededor de Baughman, Martin Rd. y Bannister para cubrir el parque.

Israel Hernandez mencionó que el área podría cubrir el parque de las Pequeñas Ligas.

Fernanda Vega dijo que era esencial incluir el área por encima de Bachman. Mencionó que el área incluye un patio de juegos para estudiantes de una escuela primaria.

Israel Hernandez comentó que la zona que **Mario López** mencionó incluía el parque infantil.

Sergio Valenzuela dijo que el límite propuesto beneficiaría a la ciudad.

Israel Hernandez dijo que el comité estuvo de acuerdo con el límite propuesto por **Mario López**.

Christian Froelich preguntó si podía obtener una explicación más detallada sobre el gráfico de 2.5 toneladas de PM por año.

Emily Weissinger dijo que la diapositiva anterior menciona el desglose porcentual de los tipos de fuentes. Mencionó que el 69% de las emisiones de PM_{2.5} provienen del polvo fugitivo y arrastrado por el viento.

Un miembro preguntó si el corral de engorda al norte de Calipatria estaba incluido.

Hector Cervantes mencionó que el límite estaba justo antes. Sugirió ampliar el límite hasta el río para poder incluir los corrales de engorda.

Christian Froelich dijo estar de acuerdo con el comentario de **Hector Cervantes**.

Mario López sugirió tomar el límite de Sinclair a Blair Street. Mencionó que eso cubriría el corral de engorda de Brandt.

Hector Cervantes dijo que eso cubriría el área del sur, pero también quieren cubrir el corral de engorde en el lado sur de Calipatria.

Sergio Valenzuela preguntó si había muchas zonas residenciales en esa parte de la ciudad.

Hector Cervantes mencionó que era principalmente una zona agrícola.

Israel Hernandez preguntó al comité si estaban de acuerdo en que el límite de Calipatria fuera de Kalin a Sinclair en el lado norte, de Blair a Yocum siguiendo a Kershaw en su frontera de este a sur, y finalmente terminando en el río en su frontera oeste.

Emily Weissinger preguntó al comité si estaban de acuerdo con excluir la prisión estatal de Calipatria del límite propuesto

Christian Froelich dijo que le gustaría incluirlo.

Hector Cervantes mencionó que estaba de acuerdo con incluirlo.

Un miembro comentó que necesitan incluirlo.

Sergio Valenzuela preguntó cuál era la ruta típica para los trabajadores penitenciarios.

Hector Cervantes dijo que si llegan tarde tienden a salir de Calipatria y si llegan temprano toman la autopista 111 a 115 y regresan a Blair Street.

Israel Hernandez mencionó que agregarían la prisión a su sugerencia de límites anterior.

Eric Reyes dijo que les gustaría incluir los corrales de engorda para el límite de Brawley.

Hector Cervantes estuvo de acuerdo.

Juan Gonzalez mencionó que al límite propuesto le faltaba un corral de engorda al sureste de Brawley.

Israel Hernandez mencionó que el límite del tramo censal cubre la mayor parte del área que el comité estaba interesado en monitorear.

Emily Weissinger comentó que se ocuparían de los corrales de engorde más cercanos a poblaciones sensibles. Dijo que eso haría menos crítico el seguimiento de todos los corrales de engorda. Preguntó al comité si estaban de acuerdo con eso.

Eric Reyes estuvo de acuerdo.

Christian Froelich estuvo de acuerdo.

Sergio Cabañas preguntó si podían mostrar los resultados del monitoreo de los corrales de engorda de Southend.

Israel Hernandez mencionó que era factible para una reunión futura.

Sergio Cabañas dijo que le recordaron que esos resultados no mostraron ningún impacto en Heber.

Belen Leon-Lopez mencionó que tenía razón.

Israel Hernandez preguntó si el comité estaba de acuerdo con mantener el límite del distrito censal para Brawley.

Christian Torres confirmó que el monitor IVAN en el Distrito Escolar Primario de Heber muestra poco impacto de las operaciones del corral de engorda. Dijo que tienen otro monitor de metano y que podrían compartir la información con el comité en una próxima reunión. Aconsejó al comité que deberían considerar los impactos en los bordes del límite.

Sergio Valenzuela preguntó si podían mover más el lado oeste de Westmorland.

Mario López mencionó que el próximo camino sería Lack Road.

Sergio Valenzuela preguntó si había un monitor CCV en Lack Road.

Mario López comentó que había una estación de transferencia de zanahorias en Lack Road. Preguntó cuál era el sentido de trasladar la frontera más al oeste.

Sergio Valenzuela dijo que el comentario que hizo **Christian Torres** le hizo pensar que deberían ampliar ese lado más si quieren ampliar un proyecto si es necesario.

Mario López dijo que estaba de acuerdo con esa idea.

Emily Weissinger señaló que la estación de transferencia de zanahorias estaría fuera del límite si trasladan el límite a Lack Road.

Sergio Valenzuela mencionó que el punto era capturar la estación de transferencia específicamente. Comentó que era para darles más margen de maniobra para proyectos futuros.

Emily Weissinger dijo que el nuevo límite de Westmorland sería Bannister al norte, Lack al oeste, Bachmann al sur y Dean Road al este.

Christian Froelich preguntó si deberían ir más al oeste para poder capturar la estación de procesamiento.

Sergio Valenzuela pensó que no era necesario. Pidió la opinión de los demás miembros.

Israel Hernandez preguntó si el comité estaba listo para presentar una moción sobre los tres límites.

Christian Froelich hizo una moción para aprobar los tres límites.

Hector Cervantes secundó la moción.

Israel Hernandez les recordó a los miembros que los límites de Westmorland eran Lack Road al oeste, Bannister al norte, Bachmann al sur y Dean al este. Dijo que los límites de Calipatria eran el New River al oeste, Sinclair en el lado norte hasta Blair, y luego Yocum hasta Kershaw. Comentó que el límite de Brawley sería la versión del distrito censal.

Christian Torres preguntó si la moción era para los tres límites.

Israel Hernandez dijo que la moción era para los tres límites.

Christian Torres preguntó si podían visualizar los límites antes de votar.

Israel Hernandez comentó que podían revisarlos en Google Maps.

Belen Leon-Lopez mencionó que tendrían que esperar a la siguiente reunión para mostrárselos.

Israel Hernandez delineó los límites en Google Maps.

Fernanda Vega preguntó si podrían extender el límite de Calipatria para incluir las plantas geotérmicas al norte. También preguntó si podían incluir a Niland.

Israel Hernandez comentó que la energía geotérmica fue parte de la discusión desde el principio, pero el comité finalmente decidió no incluirla porque ya estaba regulada. En lo que respecta a Niland, el CSC quería mantener los límites más pequeños.

Juan Gonzalez mencionó que podían esperar para ver si Niland calificaba para recibir sus fondos.

Israel Hernandez dijo que la moción fue aprobada.

Emily Weissinger dijo que discutirán posibles lugares de monitoreo en la próxima reunión.

III. Diálogo/ Artículos de Información

Diálogo Abierto sobre el Corredor del Extremo Norte AB 617 del Condado de Imperial

Emily Weissinger dijo que el comité recibiría una encuesta para poder recabar su opinión sobre un par de temas.

Israel Hernandez mencionó que enviarán la encuesta a la mañana siguiente debido a limitaciones de tiempo.

IV. Actualizaciones de las Dependencias

Israel Hernandez les agradeció a todos por su participación en la aprobación de límites.

Christian Torres dijo que CARB estaba organizando un simposio sobre incentivos para la equidad en el transporte limpio. Mencionó que podrían asistir en línea si alguien estuviera interesado.

V. Temas de la Agenda y Fecha para la Próxima Reunión.

Israel Hernandez dijo que se centrarán en las ubicaciones de sus sensores en la próxima reunión.

Belen Leon-Lopez mencionó que la metodología CARB y las regulaciones existentes para cualquier fuente dentro de los límites se agregarían a temas futuros.

VI. Observaciones Finales / Cierre

Hector Cervantes dijo que llamaría a APCD al día siguiente con respecto a la ubicación en Calipatria junto al parque.

Yolanda Lopez se disculpó por llegar tarde.

Sergio Valenzuela preguntó si era posible complementar los fondos para proyectos relacionados con la calidad del aire en Niland.

Belen Leon-Lopez comentó que el Distrito del Aire está buscando obtener fondos para Niland y otros distritos más pequeños.

Israel Hernández les agradeció a todos por unirse. Dijo que la siguiente reunión sería el lunes 15.

Belen Leon-Lopez le agradeció al comité por hacer historia en la reunión. Agradeció a todos por aprobar los límites.

Christian Froelich le agradeció a APCD y Ramboll por facilitar la reunión.

Se levanta la sesión.